

www.scienceatlantic.ca

Ł

Members/Membres

Acadia University

Cape Breton University

Crandall University

Dalhousie University

Dalhousie University -Agricultural Campus

Memorial University -Grenfell Campus

Memorial University of Newfoundland

Mount Allison University

Mount Saint Vincent University

Nova Scotia Community College

Saint Mary's University

St. Francis Xavier University

St. Thomas University

Université de Moncton

University of New Brunswick - Fredricton

University of New Brunswick -Saint John

University of Prince Edward Island

COVID-19 and Conference Registrations March 12, 2020

As a body representing 17 post-secondary institutions in Atlantic Canada, Science Atlantic follows the policies of its member institutions.

With conferences planned for March 13-15, 2020, at Cape Breton University and University of Prince Edward Island, we have been monitoring posted updates regarding COVID-19 on our members' websites. Science Atlantic conference registrants are encouraged to seek guidance from their home institutions regarding attendance.

In addition, we have contacted CBU and UPEI directly for updates. CBU has made the decision to cancel the Aquaculture & Fisheries and Biology Conference (AFB; March 13-15, 2020) and the Science Atlantic Environment Conference (SAEC; March 14-15, 2020). As of 10:30 am today, there has been no indication that restrictions will be placed on classes or other general university gatherings at UPEI.

Pending decisions by any of the governing bodies of our member institutions, the **Science Atlantic Registration Cancellation Policy will be waived** for the Science Atlantic Aquaculture & Fisheries and Biology Conference (AFB; hosted at CBU, March 13-15, 2020), the Science Atlantic Environment Conference (SAEC; hosted at CBU, March 14-15, 2020), and the Science Atlantic Nutrition & Foods Conference (SANFC; hosted at UPEI, March 13-15, 2020). Anyone registered to attend one of these conferences may cancel their registration and their fees will be refunded.

It is not necessary to contact conference organizers prior to the conference; **requests for refunds will be accepted until March 31, 2020.**

For information specific to each hosting institution, please review the host's posted policies or contact conference organizers. Links to notices are below.

For more information on registration refunds, please contact Lois Whitehead, Science Atlantic Executive Director, at lois.whitehead@scienceatlantic.ca.

Christian Lacroix

Constian faction

Science Atlantic Board Chair

CBU and UPEI COVIC-19 Updates:

- CBU: https://www.cbu.ca/future-students/student-services/health-wellness/novel-coronavirus-covid-19-information
- UPEI: https://www.upei.ca/health-centre/coronavirus

Science Atlantic Member Institutions: https://scienceatlantic.ca/about/memorgs/

1355 Oxford Street PO BOX 15000 Halifax, NS B3H 4R2 Phone: (902) 494-3421